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WORKS
Farm-City Committee to Participate 
in Ag Parade
The 39th Annual Ag Parade, to be 
held on Tuesday in Martinsburg 
beginning at 6:00 p.m., will have 
representation from the Cham-
ber’s Farm-City Committee.  The 
committee will have a float in the 
parade, donated by C.A. Detwiler 
of Forshey’s Ag and Industrial, 
which commemorates the 175th 
year of agriculture in Blair County.  
Members of the committee will ride on the float and throw candy to people along 
the parade route.  For more information on the Farm-City Committee, contact 
Stacy Hoover at (814) 943-8151 or email her at shoover@blairchamber.com. 

Final Part of Healthcare Series to 
Focus on Employee Benefits
The third and final part of the Cham-
ber’s three-part healthcare information 
series will take place on Wednesday, 
June 30th, at 11:00 a.m. at the Devor-
ris Center for Business Development in 
the Board Room. This FREE informa-
tive session will feature insights and in-
formation from Craig Pritts on how My 
Benefit Advisor (ChamberChoice) 
works with businesses to guide them 
through the complexity of planning, 
managing and communicating a suc-
cessful employee benefits program. To 
register, click here.

One of Pennsylvania’s most successful 
adult leadership programs is accepting 
applications for its 2022 Class.  Leader-
ship Blair County will begin its 28th year 
in August.  The program focuses on the 
concept of Servant Leadership and pro-
vides a comprehensive array of infor-
mational sessions that also creates 
exceptional networking opportunities.  
Each class is limited to twenty-four par-
ticipants.  To apply, visit the Blair 
County Chamber Website at www.blair-
chamber.com.  The LBC Adult applica-
tion deadline is this Wednesday, June 
30th.

Application  
Deadline is 
Wednesday for 
Leadership Adult 
Program 

LEADERSHIP 
BLAIR COUNTY

Reach over 
5,000 inboxes!

Advertise in this newsletter 
Email Jessie: jcovert@blairchamber.com

http://shoover@blairchamber.com
https://web.blairchamber.com/events/ChamberChoiceHealthCare%20Presentation%20-4382/details
http://www.blairchamber.com
http://www.blairchamber.com
http://www.epicpyrodisplays.com 


The Chamber’s Data Security Round-
table was created to raise awareness 
of the many security-related threats 
confronting businesses of all size.  
The Roundtable is officially open to 
any Chamber members that either 
provide data security or have some 
interest in the topic.  There is no cost 
to belong. The first meeting of the 
Roundtable will be held on Thursday, 
July 8th at 11:00 a.m. at the Devorris 
Center for Business Development.  
For more information, contact Joe 
Hurd at (814) 943-8151 or email him 
at jhurd@blairchamber.com. 

Data Security Roundtable  
to Meet July 8th
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While some people in our community are 
hoping never to see or wear a facemask 
again, others are reluctant to go com-
pletely “mask-less” too soon.  For that 
second group, the Salvation Army is mak-
ing re-usable masks available at no cost.  
Simply call (814) 942-8104 and ask for 
Pastor Larry, Pastor Ashley or Jamie.

Salvation Army 
Offering Free 
Masks

Great Opportunities Exist for 
Committee Participation
As the Chamber heads into the heart of 
the summer, many Chamber commit-
tees are already gearing-up for a busy 
fall.  To get that process underway, 
those committees are looking for addi-
tional members to tackle significant ob-
jectives.  The committees that would like 
to add to their numbers are: Workplace 
Wellness, Sustainable Blair County, 
Committee of Non-Profit Businesses, 
Farm-City and Membership.  Anyone 
who has an interest in being part of any 
of these committees should contact Joe 
Hurd at (814) 943-8151 or email him at 
jhurd@blairchamber.com. 
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-- Full-time position --
To apply for this position, email a  

resume and cover letter to Joe Hurd  
at jhurd@blairchamber.com.
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Is a re-opening on the books? Celebrating 
an anniversary or remodel? Did you know 
Ribbon Cutting Ceremonies aren’t just for 
new businesses? This FREE member 
benefit can be utilized for any milestone 
your business is celebrating. Contact 
Linda at lstotler@blairchamber.com to 
schedule. 
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